

El Dorado County Office of Education

November 14, 2011

Vicki L. Barber, Ed.D. Superintendent

Jeremy Meyers Deputy Superintendent

Francie Heim Interim Deputy Superintendent

County Board of Education

Vacant John Lane Matt Boyer Gene Rasmussen Heidi Weiland Supervisor James R. "Jack" Sweeney El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Supervisor Sweeney:

As the Board of Supervisors Liaison to the El Dorado County Youth Commission, this letter is to formally notify you that the El Dorado County Office of Education is pleased to have the opportunity to provide the support and oversight related to the Youth Commission. We want to express our appreciation to Carol Martin for the outstanding service that she has provided to the Youth Commission over the past years, and we look forward to working with the Board of Supervisors and the Youth Commission to continue the strong youth engagement that has previously been demonstrated in our community.

If you have any questions or need further clarification, don't hesitate to contact me or Jeremy Meyers, Deputy Superintendent of the El Dorado County Office of Education

Sincerely,

530·622·7130 FAX 530·621·2543

e-mail: info@edcoe.org website: www.edcoe.org

6767 Green Valley Road Placerville, CA 95667-8984

An Equal Opportunity Employer

Commitment to serving our clients with Respect, Responsiveness and Resourcefulness Vicki L. Barber, Ed.D, County Superintendent El Dorado County Office of Education

Niki T. Darke

JM:VB:jmm

\\Dc\Users\jmaruniak\My Documents\Jeremy Meyers\Youth_Commission_11-2011.docx